Operations Council

September 22, 2008


CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMER 22, 2008

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Richard Akers, Frank Hernandez, Bruce King, Darlene Poe

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Jose Oliveira

Donna Floyd chaired the meeting due to Carol Maga’s absence.

I.  Removing the Newsstands Near Lot 7

Bruce reported that the newsstands were removed except the one for the Contra Costa Times.  People do use that one.  We have asked the Contra Costa Times for a newer stand that looks nicer.  

II.  Estimates for Path Behind the SA-Bldg./Landscape of SSC Plaza

Bruce reported that the Buildings and Grounds Department is laying a gravel pathway between the SA-Bldg. and the SSC Plaza.  They will also plant ten rose bushes to discourage people walking through the landscape.  This will be much less expensive than creating a path.

III.  Bicycle Rack Near HS-Building

Bruce walked through campus with Sgt. Jose Oliveira and they found two locations for additional bike racks.  The rack that is currently behind the H-Bldg. will be moved to the small patio near the upper level entrance to the HS-Bldg.  Students in the HS-Bldg. have been requesting a bike rack there.  

The other bike rack that is currently being repaired will be placed in front of the SA-Bldg, near the quad.  Some cypress plants will have to be removed in order to accommodate the bike rack.  The bicycle rack in front of the LLRC is full every day so they thought a rack near the quad would be a good idea.

IV.  Disabled Parking Stalls; ADA Project Ramp on Bridge

Bruce is trying to get a striping expert to look at Lot 7 (near Castro Street) in order to ascertain if it’s possible to stripe the middle row and then create a crosswalk to the sidewalk.  If this would put us in compliance it will be much cheaper than building a ramp.

One ramp was built in Lot 1 and at least three disabled parking stalls will be created in that lot.

V.  Drop-off Traffic Spots

Sgt. Oliveira was not at the meeting to address this agenda item.  Frank said the yellow buses continue to drop off students at the stop sign in front of the R-Building.  Richard has noticed that traffic is still backed up in the morning.  Richard wondered whether a drop-off zone could be created in front of the R-Bldg. but it would have to be enforced and good, visible signs would have to be posted.  Bruce said a lot of big trucks make deliveries to receiving at that location.  Police Services must be involved for this issue to be resolved.

​Plan of Action
Donna will talk to Sgt. Jose Oliveira about this to see what has been done since the September 8, 

2008 meeting.

VI.  Other

A.  Scheduled Maintenance Projects

Bruce distributed an updated maintenance schedule.  The only change was Nos. 6 (Paving rehabilitation) and 15 (Refurbish/repair/replace walkways & curbs) were combined to create a new #6 (Paving rehabilitation/refurbish/repair/replace walkways), as suggested at the September 8 meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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